
 
 
Village of Cleveland         Board Meeting 6:30PM  October 8, 2024 
 
PRESENT: Mayor Laureen Tackman and Trustees Eric Cartier and Trevor Maughan. Absent were Trustees John 
Scatena, Robin Wilson. Also present Paul Baxter from Tug Hill, David Hinds and resident Jilll Phelps. 
 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER by Mayor Tackman at 6:30 pm with Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: None 

 
PAY BILLS: Mayor Tackman made a motion to pay October abstract #5, vouchers #184-230 for $83,667.48, Treasurer’s 
Report, second by Trustee Maughan, all in favor. 
 
TUG HILL REPORT: Paul Baxter gave the following report:  
  
The next meeting of the North Shore Council of Governments is scheduled for Wednesday, October 30 at 7:00 p.m. 

at the West Monroe town hall. One major agenda item will be a presentation by a representative of the New York State 

Department of Environmental Conservation on upcoming changes to regulation of freshwater wetlands, changes which 

will substantially increase the amount of wetlands affected. 

Things continue to move forward with the succession plan for the Tug Hill circuit rider position serving the North 

Shore and Salmon Rivers Councils of Governments: Paperwork has made its way through Albany, and Heidi is 

scheduled to start service with the Tug Hill Commission on Thursday, November 7. To assist in the transition process, 

Tug Hill has set up Heidi’s new e-mail address: heidi@tughill.org , which you can start using immediately. 

If you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact Katie Malinowski (katie@tughill.org) or Matt Johnson, 

(matt@tughill.org .) 

 

DPW REPORT:  Shaun House submitted the following report read by Mayor Tackman: 
  
 Highway 

Built shoulder out on corner of clay street and Center Street stream crossing. 
 
Western star has been serviced for the year and inspected 1 wheel seal was replaced. 
 
Leaf pickup will start just before Halloween. 
 
Paving was completed on bridge street between West St. and Route 49. 
 
Crack sealing will continue until snow arrives. 
 
We will be mowing through the month of October. 

 
Sewer 

 
Plant 1 is back online as of today after cleaning it removed greasy layer of sludge on the bottom. 
 
Changed 4 grinder pumps. 

 
 Water 

 
Samples sent in and passed. 
 
David has 120 Water ready to submit for the lead copper survey, this has been a huge project timewise. This was 
a mandate that we complete this. 
 
We received a letter regarding new permit for our new well from the DEC. They mandated meters within 10 years 
to get the permits and we will be installing ourselves as time allows. 
 
Highlander is expected soon to finish up the water project which includes 
 
1 - A by-pass line around the tank for maintenance reasons 
 
2- Apps Landing Road 300 foot long 2 inch line and new service hook ups 

mailto:heidi@tughill.org
mailto:katie@tughill.org
mailto:matt@tughill.org


 
 
Atlas Fence for the restricted area they will be putting up a new fence per Oswego County Department of Health. 
 

 
 AMBULANCE:  There is no update on the ambulance situation. 

 
  At 6:45, Mayor Tackman made a motion to adjourn, second by Trustee Cartier, all in favor. 


